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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Chapel – Herman M. Holloway, Sr. Campus
Thursday, February 19, 2015 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
 Anthony Brazen, Dr. Helena Carter, James Lafferty, Reverend Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Jack Akester, PhD, Andrea Guest, Jim Martin, George Meldrum
Members Absent:    Patricia Ayers, Reverend Robert Daniels, John Evans, Thomas Hall, Joanna Rieger
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Dan Hoeftman, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski 
Associate Members Excused:  
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, Edie McCole, John McKenna
Interested Parties Present:  
 Elizabeth Booth, Steven Dettwyler, Bryan Gordon, Carlyle Hooff,  Thomas Johnson, Glenn LeFevre, William Mason, Marc Richman,  Joshua Thomas-Acker, Dr. Jerry Gallucci, Barbara Bell, Mike Gavula
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.     

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	Minutes from January 15, 2015 were not approved.  There was no quorum.

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty started the meeting with old business introducing Carlyle Hooff who is the Director of Housing and Community Integration.  Carlyle presented a reference grid on the housing program in the state of Delaware for DSAMH clients.  The grid consisted of such items as type of housing, requirements, services provided, application process, etc.  She states the housing program is primarily due to the USDOJ settlement agreement.  They are referred by DPC, SAP, ACT, ICM, and TCM teams.   The Section 811 program is a new program where Delaware Housing Authority partnered with DHSS for a grant from HUD.  Section 811 program is a project based subsidies for persons who have disabilities.  The priority is given to people with SPMIs then those with other disabilities.   
	

	Director’s Report
	Chairman Lafferty states Christiana Care has begun integrating mental health professional into their primary care offices.  In doing this they have closed several facilities.  There is tremendous concern in the community about the closings and the state has lost 3 psychiatrists.  He will get with Dr. Gerard Gallucci and Secretary Landgraf to see if they could get someone from Christiana Care at our next meeting.

There was considerable discussion on the change in Medicare billing.  Steve Dettwyler will meet with Bruce Lorenz and Lynn Fahey for further discussion.  

Chairman Lafferty reminded everyone that DSAMH Finance committee’s meeting is on February 26th at 2:00pm.   He states the council attendance would be helpful for the budget.  The governor’s budget has $4 million for addiction treatment services and $3.2 million for continuing the DOJ settlement agreement and implementation of other items.

Dr. Gerard Gallucci reports that there are discussions on bringing back the Summer Institute due to numerous request.  The format will probably be different and not a weeklong program.  It seems that it was a good networking opportunity and provided good information for behavioral health staff.

He also states that the division received a week-long visit from Bob Bernstein and a 1 day visit from an official from the Federal DOJ to review items on the monitors’ last report.

Marc Richman reports that new detox down state slated to begin in June.  He will provide more information at next GAC meeting.  There is a RFP going out for three 16 bed facilities throughout the state.

Steve Dettwyler reports that there is a meeting Monday with providers of halfway houses to inform them that they do not have to have licensure.  Unless they want to pursue level 3.1 residential programs.  DSAMH does not require them to be licensed.  It will be up to them to do so if they want to do it so they can bill for the services to other 3rd parties.

He also states there are nurse practitioners at RVRC in Wilmington and the University of Delaware that see a lot of our clients.  We have providers who have a specific relationship with nurse practitioners which allows some people to get medical care that otherwise wouldn’t.

CAPES is open in Wilmington Hospital until June.  The new psychiatric emergency center will be opened in June or July.  It will be run by Recover Innovation.

Chairman Lafferty reports The Division of Prevention Behavioral Health services is having a joint finance committee meeting today and there is no extra money requested in the children’s budget.  There are federal funded initiatives for the continuation of suicide prevention and a joint effort with the children’s division to launch a project called Community Outreach Referral Early Intervention.  

	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Dr. Helena Carter says they are in the process of getting everything through DDI for the CORE program.  She will have more to report in the March’s meeting.  There are some prevention conferences coming up 1 is May 1st at Dover Dow the other is April 13th. There is an all-day substance abuse conference on April 27th at Delaware State University for adults and children.
	

	            Employment Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.   
	

	            Membership Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.   
	

	
Community Services Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.    
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.   
	

	Old Business 
	Reported on at beginning of meeting.
	

	New Business
	  Charles Sygowski states that March is Gambling Awareness month.  This highlights problem gambling and the effects it has on the community.  He says on Tuesday, March 31, Judge Mark G. Farrell will speak on establishing a gambling court which is similar to drug court.  It will be at the Sheraton Suites in Wilmington.
	

	Public Comment
	
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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